
BOARD OF TRUSTEES WORK SESSION 
11004 Carpenter Street, Mokena, Illinois 60448 

Monday, January 27, 2025 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
Mayor Fleischer called the Board of Trustees work session to order at 7:25 p.m. 

 
ROLL CALL 

The following Trustees were present: 
   

Rob Dauphinais 
Debbie Engler 
Melissa Fedora  
Terry G. Germany 
George J. Metanias 
James D. Roberts 

 
  
Also present were the following: Village Clerk Melissa Martini; Village Administrator John 
Tomasoski; Village Attorney/Human Resources Director Carl Buck; Chief of Police Brian 
Benton; Public Works Director Dan Peloquin; Community Development Director Brent Cann; 
and Management Analyst Ashley Pala 
 
Fiscal Year 2026 Budget: Fleet 
Public Work Director Dan Peloquin presented the following item: 
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Discussion: 
 
Trustee Germany inquired as to whether the resale value vehicles sent to auction were included 
in the overall cost. Staff clarified that the money received from the auction of the disposed 
vehicles would be added to the general fund which was not included in the initial cost total. 
Trustee Germany stated that the auction income would further offset the fleet costs for the 
Village. Trustee Dauphinais asked how the overall cost compared to past fleet years. Staff 
responded that the cost of vehicles has increased but the main difference from last year was the 
cost of the two pieces of equipment being proposed for replacement in the Streets division.   
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The Village Board agreed that purchasing the combination equipment from CAT through the 
distributor in town was the ideal path to proceed with purchase.  
 
Chief Benton reviewed the reasons for proposing an F150 interceptor for one of the police 
vehicle replacements. The Village Board agreed to the Fiscal Year 2026 fleet budget as proposed 
and agreed to placing the orders now to take advantage of open order windows and any 
advantageous pricing or supplies. 
 
There being no further business to bring before the Mayor and Board of Trustees, Mayor 
Fleischer adjourned the work session at 7:44 p.m.   
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